Yosemite Alpine Community Services District
P.O. Box 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

February 2019 Communication

DESIGNATION OF BOARD OFFICERS. Each year the Board designates its officers (chair, vice chair,
secretary, and treasurer). This was delayed to the April board meeting as all 5 board members were not in
attendance.

WELCOME ON BOARD. Chair Dick Ryon welcomed new board member Tim McGinty to his first meeting
board meeting.

SURVEY OF PROPERTY OWNERS. District members have received communications from a private
individual expressing dissatisfaction with Board actions. The YACSD board will therefore be developing an
unbiased survey to go out to all YACSD property owners to discern issues important to District members.
Look for this later in the spring. Note that your contact information is private, confidential and is not
disclosed by the District to anyone. The individual obtained your contact information from some other
source he refuses to disclose.

DISTRICT WEBSITE DEVELOPMENT. New board member Tim McGinty has volunteered to look into
developing a website where you may find and download u[-to-date information and documents in
possession of the District, including agendas, minutes, bylaws and other documents. There are several
state laws which must be complied with in the construction and development of a website. Look for a
presentation about this new venture at the next YACSD board meeting in April.

LATE PAYMENT POLICY. The board is looking into developing a stronger policy to help motivate all to pay
their bills in a timelier manner. At this time, there is one vacant lot and one domicile that have not paid
their bills that were due in September. Penalties and interest have been assessed to the delinquent parties
and bills have been issued.

SNOW REMOVAL. Yes, Fish Camp has been getting snow! We appreciate all who are parking off the roads
when it is time for the snow removal folks to travel the district and county roads.

SNOW PLAY IN FISH CAMP. The Sheriff’s department requires the property owner to call in a trespassing
call, as was demonstrated recently when a resident called in folks using a portable toilet on another
property owner’s lot. The snow play folks disregard the yellow police ribbons that are installed at various
locations around Fish Camp. With access to the Goat Meadow Snow Play area closed by Yosemite National
Park, Fish Camp has become very overrun with snow revelers.

NEXT BOARD MEETING. The meeting is set for Sunday, April 28, 2019, at 10:00 am, at the Tenaya Lodge.

All Board Members will gladly reply to your expressed questions or concerns. Here is how to contact them.

Chair Dick Ryon dickryon@comcast.net
Vice Chair Patti Frey 1slonative@sbcglobal.net
Secretary Karen Glendenning yacsd@hotmail.com

Karen Green greenbeans5@comcast.net

Tim McGinty mcginty7691@gmail.com



